Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 2 June 2015 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
 Mr Sullivan (Chair), Mr M Caston, Mrs L Starman, Mr A Timmins (Vice Chair), Mrs Kirkpatrick
Also present:
John Wheeler (Tree Warden), Lisa Collins (Clerk), Sophie Garrett (BACT).
Members of the Public: None

1. Apologies for Absence – None
2. Declarations of Interest – Mr Sullivan declared an interest in item 8.1 as he is an employee of Langley School
3. Dispensations for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – None. 

4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – the minutes were signed as an accurate record of the meeting’s held on 5 May 2015 and 19 May 2015.  

5.  Matters for discussion:
5.1 Adoption of BT local Phone Box – Option 1, BT will retain responsibility and costs for the power supply in the short term.  Power will be disconnected at some point in the future at BT’s expense but the Parish Council will be advised and can take over the supply if wanted.  Option 2, The Parish Council can take over the power supply by contracting the regional power company and requesting an MPAN (Meter Point Administration Number) for an unmetered power supply.  The MPAN will then need to be registered with a power company of choice.  It was agreed to proceed with Option 1 and use for tourist information. The trees need pruning to improve access and light, Mr Wheeler agreed to look at this.  Shelving and racks will be needed to display information leaflets.  Clerk to ask Loddon tourist information if they have any spare display racks.  Clerk to contact the Insurance Company to enquire about adding to existing policy to include liability and vandalism. 
5.2 Review Heritage local leaflet – Printers in Beccles quoted approx £400-£500 for 300-500 leaflets, similar to Roberts.  Mr Sullivan will obtain a quote from a Norwich company for comparison.  The original leaflet discussed previously will need amending.  Mr Sullivan will forward a rough copy to Councillors for discussion at the July Meeting, Clerk to include on July Agenda.  Consideration needs to be given to size, layout and what’s to be included.
6. Clerks Report:
· Temporary Road Closure – E-mail received today notifying Road closure on Langley Green due to burst water main.
· Notice Board – The New Parish Notice board has been delivered.  Gary Shillings is too busy to quote for installation of the new board and to re-site the old.  Dean Baldry will quote but is very busy and is unsure when work could be completed.  It was agreed the new notice board will replace the one outside of the playing field and the old notice board will be re-sited near the grit bin on meet and turn corner at the end of Hardley road.
· Policy documents - All policy documents agreed at Annual General Meeting have been amended and updated on the Parish Councils website.
· Goal Post -The new goal post for the playing field has been ordered, it has been agreed to ask Gary to install this at his convenience when grass cutting.
· Letters of thanks - Letters for appreciation of hard work on the Parish Council have been sent to Mr Sam Frost and Mr Richard Rockley following their standing down.
· Quiz - Profit from the Quiz has been banked in a separate account with £20 received as a donation from a resident who missed the quiz. Income to be added to July Agenda.
· War Memorial Research - Visited Norwich Libraries Resource centre to research information on the Langley and Hardley War Memorials but did not find anything.  Clerk asked if an advert requesting help and information could be placed in the Chet News and Contact Magazine – no objections.
· Bird Hide door handle - Correspondence received by e-mail reporting the inside door handle of the bird hide is very loose.  Mr Caston agreed to take a look at this.

· Rospa Annual inspection - has been booked. 

· Vehicle Activated Sign - Update from Hempnall Parish Council received confirming the Insurance is progressing and they will keep us updated.
· Quiz Prize donation -Tesco responded too late to donate a prize to the quiz for the playground refurbishment fund raising, they have now given us the name of a contact person for any future requests.

· Road Signs - Missing letters on the black road signs need to be reported to South Norfolk.  Clerk will make a note of all road signs in need of repair and report all at once.

· Langley War Memorial Land – Following a query at the last meeting it is confirmed Highways own the triangle of land the War Memorial sits upon.
· Banking - Mr Frost removed from the Banking Mandate.  All agreed to add Mr Timmins, relevant paperwork signed.
· VAT - The VAT reclaim for 2014/2015 is £76.09 and will be sent to HMRC before next meeting.

· Finance – Account balances as at 2 June 2015 Current Account £1199.10, Savings Account £7907.70 Playing field Account £261.37.

7. Correspondence: See list of correspondence circulated following the meeting.
8. Planning:

8.1 Application: South Norfolk 2015/0947 –Langley School, Langley Park Langley Norfolk NR14 6BJ Replacement windows to house and former stable block. Approved.
8.2 Decision: Broads Authority BA/2015/0089/HOUSEH Mr Mike Harris, Willow Cottage, Hardley Street, Hardley – Re modelling property to include single and 2 storey extensions to rear ad side of property including the removal of existing conservatory.  Replace existing carport and replacing with new carport; demolishing existing summer house to rear of garage and rebuilding – APPROVED Subject to Conditions.
9.  Finance:
9.1 The Internal Audit report was copied and shared with the Councillors.

9.2 The Annual Return for the financial year 2014/2015 Section 1 – Accounting statements and Section 2 – Annual governance statement were both signed by the Clerk and Chairman.  

9.3 The following payments were approved:
	LwH Village Hall
	Rent 19 May (AGM) & 2 June
	100865
	£40.00

	Lisa Collins
	Postage Stamps (6x1st Class)
	BACS
	£3.78

	Lisa Collins
	Clerks Salary and Expenses April-June 2105
	BACS
	£487.05

	HM Revenue & Customs
	Clerks PAYE April-June 2015
	BACS
	£111.80

	Community Action Norfolk
	Annual Membership
	BACS
	£20.00

	Community Action Norfolk
	Play Area Inspection Course : Mr Tony Timmins 
	BACS
	£40.00

	Mark Harrod
	Goal Post Purchase for Playgroud
	BACS
	£336

	Gary Shilling
	Installing Anti Virus to PC Computer & Memory Stick for Back up protection.
	BACS
	£55

	Chet News
	Donation 
	100866
	£50

	Civic Risk
	Internal Audit
	100867
	£100


   10.  Police Report: None
   11. County and District Councillors Report: None
   12. Tree Warden Report:
· Mr Wheeler confirmed he will prune the tree overhanging the telephone box this weekend.
13.  Councillors Report’s:
· Mrs Kirkpatrick reported further funds are needed for the Langley Cross repair.  Steven Hayward has some money but not enough.  In high winds the top moves and a chunk has fallen off.  In 1802 it was moved to the junction of the 4 parishes.  Mrs Starman suggested Matthew Hutton may be able to help with the Harvest Trust.  Mrs Starman will pass contact details to Mrs Kirkpatrick.
Mrs Kirkpatrick reported she has had a cast iron garden urn stolen so to be vigilant.

The black and white tall sign in the village needs repainting.  Clerk to report this along with the road signs.

· Mr Caston reported there is a meeting in a week’s time regarding Hardley Church.
· Mr Timmins attended the Safety Inspection training and reported the swing has now been removed totally following it being relocated but was still a danger.  Trip Hazards have been removed.  Some graffiti has appeared on the wooden benches.

Midsummer Frolic at the Windmill 20 June 2015.  Bar, BBQ and Music. Walk from Hardley Staithe or minibus from sign posted car park.
· Mrs Starman will forward an e-mail received from Sutcliffe Play to Mr Timmins.

· Mr Sullivan reported a successful weekend of events at Langley Church.
14.  Public Participation: 
· Sophie Garrett Trustee of Bact Community Transport and Loddon Parish Councillor promoted the new dial a ride service for our area.  Dial a ride is available to use for anyone who has no transport and no access to public transport.  Available to all, not just the elderly and disabled.  It is not suitable for specific appointments, more for shopping, library and getting out.  They currently have approx 60 drivers but more volunteer drivers are needed, it can be anything from 2 hours a week to full time.  Mileage is paid at 45p per mile for the first 10,000 miles then the rate is reduced.  The first dial a ride journey is free.  Trustees are needed if you know of anyone who may be interested.  Financial help is always needed.  Poster, leaflets and information left with the Clerk.
15.  Date of next Meeting - Tuesday 7 July 2015 7.30pm.  
      The Meeting closed at 20:40
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